CORNWALL AERO MODELLERS

'Newsletter'

Monthly Bulletin June 2010

Executive

President Karl Kingston 613-938-9573

Vice President Cliff Merpaw 613-933-3824

Secretary Roger Belanger 613-931-9524

Treasurer Richard Besner 613-527-3398

Bulletin Editor Clifford Merpaw

Field Manager Stephane Claude 613-577-4029

Flight Instructors
Karl Kingston
613-938-9573
Jeb Ward
613-933-9713
Doug Geisel
613 932-2067

Club Sponsors

Minimax Transportation
Jtec Distribution Inc.
Borderline Hobbies
Ted's Hobby Shop

Upcoming Meeting Monday June 14, 2010 @7:30 p.m.

The Royal Canadian Legion Basement



Minutes of the Meeting:

The President, Karl opened the meeting at 7:30. There were 12 members present with no guests.

1-Treasurer's Report:

Last Bank Balance

\$xxxx

Income:

Total Income: \$xxxx

Expenses:

Total Expenses \$xxxxxx

Total Assets \$xxxxxxx

Motioned by Ken Norris to adopt the Treasurer's report as given. Seconded by Ed Renaud. CARRIED.

2-Minutes of the last meeting:

The minutes were adopted without discussion.

3- Old Business:

The field work day on April 2 was a great success with a good number of members putting a shoulder to the wheel.

Spooner Paving was also contributing to this effort by supplying a self propelled roller and a Bobcat mounted jack hammer at a very special rate.

The Secretary was asked to prepare a thank you letter to Mr. Spooner for his support to the club.
This letter was delivered on May 15th.

4 - Float Fly (July 3rd, 2010)

Members were asked to be on the lookout for a small car top boat and a general purpose trailer for the float fly days and general purpose use. A removal dock was also suggested for a very useful addition to our float fly set up.

Stephane Claude took the action to build one. Estimated cost was \$150.00.

Raffle Planes:

After some discussion it was agreed (by votes) to add an OS46AX to the Escapades for both the float fly and the fun fly.

The main reason is to have a more prestigious raffle prize, thus increasing the profile of the event and contribute to building up these events and to draw bigger attendance.

Doug Geisel took on the task to buy door prizes for both the float fly and the fun fly. Total budget of \$300.00 Peter Grant will look into the possibility of having custom T-Shirts for these two events.

Ted's Hobby Shop will donate both planes for the raffles
Thanks to Peter for his good gesture.
This is greatly appreciated.

Ed Renaud had initially offered to pay for one plane with a donation from MiniMax.

The MiniMax contribution is still very much welcome as it could be applied to the purchase of door prizes for both events.

The MiniMax contribution is still very much welcome as it could be applied to the purchase of door prizes for both events.

5.- Lean-to:

The club is having more and more equipment stored outside, for example the lawn mower, snow blower, buoys and BBQ Grill etc....

The construction of a Lean-to as an extension to the club house would help in protecting this equipment.

Doug Geisel, our resident civil engineer, will draft plans for it.

6.- Misc.

A small Kubota shovel is available at no charge.

This could be used to remove the small stumps of the trees cut on field work days.

Richard Besner to advise.

7.- Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned by Jeb Ward at 9:30 p.m.

8. Show & Tell:

Karl Kingston brought a brand new Hanger No. 9 Pulse assembled by John Curran and a Great Planes Escapade.

The Escapade appeared to be a great and inexpensive second plane at \$99.00.

Ken Norris also brought a .60 size trainer plane.

This and That:

There is not much to report this month as I have been quite busy and will be this summer as I am going to a Legion Convention this week end and will have to miss the monthly meeting. My wife and I shall be going to Sarasota Florida for the month of July so I shall miss the Float Fly on July 3.

Cliff Morris:

Cliff seems to have recovered from his second broken ankle and is getting around fairly well. Be nice to him when you see him. Cheer him up!

The Next Meeting:

Please note that this meeting will still be held at the Legion even though Summer meetings have always been held at the field. This is the way Karl wanted it so show up at the Legion and not at the field.

Royal Canadian Legion @7:30 in the basement.

Please note that since I am going to be really busy this Summer I shall not be doing newsletters until September.

Cliff Newsletter Editor